
 General Meeting Minutes/Notes November 12, 2015 

 
 
Meeting was called to order at 6:36 pm by President Suzanne 
Riggenbach. The quorum of officers and members were satisfied. 
 

 
HPD Officer Jerry Rodriquez gave updates regarding various neighborhood activities 
including: junk cars, game rooms. 
Secretary Omar was absent, Treasurer, Mark Clemmone read the minutes of the 
previous meeting. Minutes were approved as read.  
15 mins - Reports of Officers & Committees: 

• Treasurer’s Report – Mark Clemmons handed out the treasurer’s report. Report 
was approved. 
 

• 1st VP Membership & Beautification chairman, Jose Rocha: announced Patterson 
Elem. Students will participate in the Pasadena Holiday parade on Dec 5th and S. 
Houston parade on Dec 12th. Jose gave updates on the “Free Library” project and 
announced there will be a Charter Cub Scout group that will meet at the 
Meadowcreek Village Community Center. He also reported that “Family Fun day in 
October had approximately 30 children and adults in attendance.  
  

• Representative Matthew Hall of Mayoral Candidate Sylvester Turner introduced 
himself and discussed Mr Turners mayoral platforms. 
 

• Mary Ann Perez addressed the attendees about the "Meet Your Neighbor and 
Author" event for an amazing woman Dorothy Gibbons who recently has published 
the Book: "The Women of The Rose. The event will take place at Mary Ann’s home, 
Dec. 2nd, 6 – 8pm, 5223 Sleepy Cr. Dr.  
 

• Parks and Recreation Supervisor Erin Thomas gave the updates about the Cub 
Scout charter group; they will be meeting at the center the 3rd Wednesday of 
every month and there were be a food drive (more detail needed).                              

 
Old Business: 2nd VP Deed Restrictions – Stuart Snow declined nomination for VP 
of Deed Restrictions. Brian Greul was nominated and voted in by acclimation 
 
 
Adjournment  - meeting adjourned 7:42 pm.  


